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A year in review. . . 

The scholarship committees main focus is to 
maintain criteria and determine eligibility for 
both the Steve Tellier Memorial Scholarship 
and the NHAAO Education Scholarship.  
Education scholarships are available to 
qualifying members of the assessing 
community for classes and courses. More 
information is available on our website at 
nhaao.org/events/scholarships.   

We also raise money to fund scholarships 
through the Steve Tellier Memorial 
Scholarship. Awards are given yearly to 
deserving high school and college students. 
Children of not only regular members but also 
associate, municipal and honorary members 
are eligible to apply. This year, under the 
Steve Tellier Memorial Scholarship, we 
awarded five $700 scholarships to the 
following deserving college students: 

• Shayne Michaud - Manchester 
Community College – Electrical 
Technology 

• Cooper Reese - Bentley University - 
Finance/Economics 

• William Asa Irvine - William & Mary- 
Child Psychology 

• Grace Hughes - University of Rhode 
Island - Criminology & Psychology 

• Brienne Duhamel - University of 
Southern Maine - Biology  

The 2023 Steve Tellier Memorial Scholarship 
application will be available on our website in 
January, with a deadline of April 15, 2023.
   

 
Our annual golf tournament was held on 
September 19th. We had a good turnout with 
40 players participating. Turned out to be a 
good day and with the tournament entry fees, 
putting contest, 50/50 raffle and auctions we 
raised $814. Winning team members were Jeff 
Earls, Rick Earls, Brian Jozzo and Jamie 
Jalbert. 
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Once again, our big fundraiser for 2022 was 
the cash calendar.  We had eleven sponsors 
who donated generously to help support our 
cause.   Without their continued support, we 
would not have been as successful.  A big 
‘Thank You’ as well to all who helped support 
the fundraiser by purchasing calendars! We 
couldn’t have done it without everyone’s 
support!  The 2022 cash calendar raised 
$5,180.  

Lastly a 50/50 drawing was held at the annual 
banquet which raised $185.  

All told we raised $6,179 in 2022. 

 

In 2021, the NHAAO hosted the annual 
Northeastern Regional Association of 
Assessing Officers conference in Newcastle, 
NH.  After the passing of our friends Bill and 
Rick, the NHAAO established the Bill 
Ingalls/Rick Brideau NRAAO grant which is 
funded by the profits of the regional 
conference.  The grant funds up to $1,000 
towards the annual conference. 
 

The first winner of the grant was no other than 
Ellen Brideau!  Ellen kindly accepted the grant 
and enjoyed herself on a week’s long cruise to 
the Bahamas in May this year! 
 

Mary Beth Walker was selected as the 
recipient for the 2023 conference to be held in 
Maryland. 
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 Steve Tellier  
Memorial Scholarship 

 

We would like to give a big Thank You to all our 
sponsors! Your generosity has helped make this 
year’s October 2022 Cash Calendar a big 
success! 
 

Platinum level sponsors $500:  
Brady Sullivan Properties, CAI Technologies,  
Commercial Property Tax Management 
 

Gold level sponsors $250:  
The Anagnost Companies, Axiomatic,  
Commerford Nieder Perkins, LLC,  
The Fine Homes Group at Keller Williams Realty 
Metropolitan, Municipal Resources, Inc., St. 
Jean Auctioneers 
 

Silver level sponsors $100:  
Scott Bartlett, Robert J. Gagne, Mitchell 
Municipal Group, Robert P. Mongan 
 

 
 

Manchester Assessors Office 
Scholarship Committee 
1 City Hall Plaza, West Wing 
Manchester, NH  03101 

If you have an idea for a fundraiser, or any other 
questions about a scholarship, please contact a 
committee member. 
2023 Scholarship Committee Members: 
Lee Ann Provencher, Co-Chair 
lprovencher@manchesternh.gov 
Beth Hamilton, Co-Chair 
Bethhamilton.wcg@gmail.com 
Sue Golden  SGolden@ConcordNH.gov 
Donna Langley  D.Langley@dover.nh.gov 
Andrea Lewy  aslewy@yahoo.com 
Norm Pelletier  normandpelletier77@gmail.com 
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